## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of July 21, 1966 - TOWN PLANNING Members present: Robert M. Chase
J. Eugene Corriveau
Roland G. Beauregard

On a motion of Corriveau and (2) by Beauregard, Chase was named Acting Chairman and the regular order of business was tabled so that the Board could proceed with a scheduled discussion with Philip Herr, Master Plan consultant.

To qualify for Federal Aid for water and sewers a Planning Board must be an active participant in the Regional Federation of Planning Boards. The Bellingham board has a possible choice of joining one of the following two districts: Metropolitan Area Planning Council (Boston Area) known as the M.A.P.C. at a cost of .08¢ per capita or the Central Mass. regional Planning District in the Worcester area at a cost of .05¢ per capita.

An article would have to be placed on the next town meeting warrant requesting approval of such membership. Upon request for membership, a bill would be filed for Legislative acceptance. The board has until August 1, 1966 to show preference to a particular region. He suggested that a joint meeting be set up with representatives from surrounding towns to discuss their preferences and views on the matter.

Stanley Chase presented the linen for signatures of the board on the "STANLEY PLAT" subdivision. No appeals were taken in the 20-day appeal period. Plan was signed by members present. Because there is an existing Stanley Street in the town, Mr. Chase said the name of the street in this subdivision would be changed to CHASE STREET.

A letter stating completion of Standish, Arapahoe and Apache Roads has been received from Sanford A. Kaplan of "PILGRIM VILLAGE". The board will take action within 45 days on a release for lets abutting said roads.

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Joan M. Giard, Clerk

APPROVED AS READ:

Cobutuluse Lugen Corriven Goland S. Beauregard